
MFU International Newsletter

P4 MFU International Collaboration

The Park
vol. 34 (Jan-Apr 2023)

P2  MFU Commencement Ceremony

      Mae Fah Luang Univers i ty 
celebrated a significant milestone on 
MFU Commencement Ceremony 
for Academic Year 2021. 
      This commencement marked 
the graduation of MFU’s 20th class 
of students,  2,926 graduates including 
2 ,761  Tha i  g raduates  and  165 
international graduates were eligible 
to participate in the commencement 
ceremony.

P12 International Students Activities

Chiang Rai Discovery: 
Exploring Chiang Rai’s History 
While Making New Friends

New International Student 
Orientation 2/2022

Mind Management Workshop 
for International Students

& more
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MFU Commencement Ceremony

Academic Year 2021

      On 7 February 2023, Mae Fah 

Luang University had the great 

honour of receiving General Surayud 

Chulanont, President of the Privy 

Council, who on behalf of His 

Majesty King Maha Vajiralongkorn 

Bodindradebayavarangkun, presided 

over MFU’s commencement ceremony 

for the Academic Year 2021 at the 

C4 Princess Mother Auditorium. 

This commencement marked the 

graduation of MFU’s 20th class of 

students.

      This year, MFU presented an 

Honorary Doctorate in Social Science to 

Professor Emeritus Preecha Thaothong 

in recognition of his outstanding 

expertise in visual arts (paintings) and 

his contributions to reflecting Buddhist 

philosophy through a collection of art 

works at both national and international 

level. The University also presented 

an Honorary Doctorate in Business 

Administration to Mr. Kalin Sarasin 

in recognition of his expertise and 

contributions to the advancement of 

economy and society. 

      In the academic year 2021, 

2,926 graduates including 2,761 

Thai graduates and 165 international 

graduates were eligible to participate 

in the commencement ceremony. In 

total, 1,747 Bachelor’s degree, Master’s 

degree and Doctoral degree graduates 

from the School of Agro-Industry, the 

School of Anti-Aging and Regenerative 

Medicine, the School of Cosmetic 

Science, the School of Dentistry, the 

School of Health Science, the School of 

Information Technology, the School of 

Integrative Medicine, the School of Law, 

the School of Liberal Arts, the School of 

Management, the School of Medicine, 

the School of Nursing, the School of 

Sinology, the School of Science, and the 

School of Social Innovation attended the 

degree presentation ceremony.   

      On this occasion, General Surayud 

Chulanont delivered a royal address, 

stating that all the hard work graduates 

had done paid off and they successfully 

graduated. Next step for graduates is to 

work and live with other people in the 

society. After graduation, graduates 

will receive compliment or complaint 

depending on their performances and 

actions. If graduates do good deed, 

they will be respected and valued for 

their contribution. On the other hand, 

if graduates do bad deeds, they will 

get criticism and bad result to both 

themselves and others. Therefore, 

graduates need to carefully consider 

the positive and negative consequences 

of actions before they make decision. 

This will lead to the development and 

prosperity of graduates, the university, 

society and the nation. 
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MFU President Welcomes Participants of Erasmus+ DigiHealth-Asia

MFU Co-Hosts PACCON 2023

A Study Visit from the School of Nursing & Midwifery, Deakin University, Australia

	 On 16 January 2023, Mae Fah Luang 
University executives led by Assoc. Prof. Dr.Chayaporn 
Wattanasiri, President of Mae Fah Luang University 
welcomed participants of the Capacity Building 
for Digital Health Monitoring and Care Systems in 
Asia project (DigiHealth-Asia) led by Prof. Dr.Ingrid 
Moerman and Dr.Adnan Shahid, Erasmus+ Project 
Coordinator from Ghent University, Belgium at Doi 
Tung room, Mae Fah Luang University.
	 Mae Fah Luang University executives included 
Assoc. Prof. Dr.Nantana Gajaseni, Vice President; Asst. 
Prof. Dr.Chutamat Niwat, Assistant to the President, 
Asst. Prof. Do.Teeravisit Laohapensaeng, Dean of 
the School of Information Technology; Sulukkana 
Noiprasert, MD., Dean of the School of Integrative 
Medicine; Ms. Wannapha Thippayasak, Acting Head 
of the Global Relations Division, and lecturers.

	 On 20 – 21 January 2023, the School of 
Science, Mae Fah Luang University in collaboration 
with the Chemical Society of Thailand orgnised the 
Pure and Applied Chemistry International Conference 
2023 (PACCON 2023) with the theme of “Chemical 
Diversity Towards Sustainable Development Goals” at 
Mae fah Luang University. Also, this conference was 
a part of the celebration of the 25th Anniversary of 
Mae Fah Luang University. 
	 PACCON is an annual conference aiming to 
provide a great opportunity for chemists to share their 
research and explore new updates, discoveries, and 
innovations in the field of chemistry.   
	 Altogether, the conference was a huge 
success. There were over 1,000 participants who 
attend the PACCON to exchange ideas and build 
network in order to work together.

	 On 21 – 28 January 2023, the School of 
Nursing, Mae Fah Luang University and the School 
of Nursing & Midwifery, Deakin University, Australia 
held the training programme “Nursing and Health in 
Thailand: Broadening Perspectives of Australian and 
Global Health”. This programme aimed to provide an 
opportunity for Deakin University students to learn 
Thailand’s nursing education, applied Thai traditional 
medicine, and health promotion in cross-border 
areas. 

International Collaboration and Collaborative Activities



THE PARK vol. 34 (Jan-Apr 2023) 5

MFU President Welcomes Medical Students from Oregon Health and Science University

The Delegates from the French Embassy in Thailand Visit MFU

MFU Hosts the Project Launching: “Citizen Science for Climate 
Mitigation and Adaptation in the Ing River Basin”

	 On 9 February 2023, Assoc. Prof. 
Dr.Chayaporn Wattanasiri, President of Mae Fah 
Luang University welcomed 14 medical students from 
Oregon Health and Science University (OHSU) led 
by Dr.Brian Garvey who has participated in the Cross 
Border Health Programme 2/2023. 
	 During the programme, participants have 
visited MFU Medical Centre Hospital, Institute of Thai 
– Chinese Traditional Medicine Hospital, the School 
of Health Science, the School of Nursing, Chiangral 
Provincial Public Health Office, Mae Sai- Chiang Saen 
border, Tham Luang Khun Nam Nang Non

	 On 10 February 2023, Assoc. Prof. Dr.Nantana 
Gajaseni, Vice President of Mae Fah Luang University, 
executives and researchers welcomed Mr. Xavier 
Grosmaître, Attaché for Scientific and Higher 
Education Cooperation and Mr. Benoît Talleu, Project 
Manager, French Embassy in Thailand at Doi Tung 
Room, Vanchai Sirichana Building. The purpose of this 
visit was to provide valuable information regarding 
the available scholarships offered for students and 
researchers to further their studies in France.

	 On 2 March 2023, the School of Management, 
Mae Fah Luang University in collaboration with the 
Australian Embassy in Bangkok organised the Project 
Launching: “Citizen Science for Climate Mitigation 
and Adaptation in the Ing River Basin” at Pradu Daeng 
1 Meeting Room, General Sampao Choosri Building 
(E4), Mae Fah Luang University. The event brought 
together researchers, government officers and local 
communities related to the Ing River Basin to share 
their views and experience. 				  
	 This project aims to strengthen capacity of 
riverine communities, local authorities in mitigating 
risk and vulnerability, build the resilience capacity 
of key actors and stakeholders through enhancing 
inclusive and participatory planning to close the gap 
between policies and science, technical assistance 
for climate change adaptation to develop practical 
actions that communities and local authorities can 
take to reduce their vulnerability to disaster and 
climate risk and improve access to information, 
including hydro-meteorological data and early 
warning.
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	 On 16 – 18 February 2023, delegates from 
Mae Fah Luang University led by Ms. Wannapha 
Thippayasak, Acting Head of the Global Relations 
Division visited Cambodia to further strengthen 
academic cooperation with partner universities and 
participate in Thailand Education and Job Fairs 2023.

	 MFU delegation visited Phnom Penh 
International University (PPIU), Royal University of 
Agriculture (RUA), Royal University of Phnom Penh 
(RUPP) and the University of Cambodia (UC) to meet 
executives and staff from the international relations 
office to promote scholarships for MFU exchange 
programme for Cambodian students and discuss 
further academic collaboration.

    Moreover, MFU representatives visited the 
Cambodian Higher Educations Association (CHEA) 
to meet the members of board of directors led by 
H.E. Mr. Heng Vanda, Chairman of CHEA’s Board of 
Directors and President of Vanda Institute; and H.E. 
Dr.Ly Chheng, President of CHEA’s Board of Directors 
and Director General of BELTEI Group. The meeting 
provided the opportunity for representatives of Thai 
universities to learn more about Cambodia and its 
higher education situation as well as to get to know 
representatives from private high schools and higher 
education institutions in Cambodia. The delegates 
also paid a courtesy visit to H.E. Mr. Cherdkiat Atthakor, 
Ambassador of Thailand to Cambodia at Royal Thai 
Embassy, Phnom Penh, Cambodia.

 In addition, MFU delegates attended the unifair 
event at CIA FIRST International School as well as the 
Thailand Education and Job Fairs 2023 at Cambodia 
– Japan Cooperation Centre (CJCC) building, RUPP 
to provide international students with an up-to-date 
information about the university’s study programmes, 
admission requirements and scholarships which 
would help them find the right choice for their 
education in Thailand and future careers as well.

     The Thailand Education and Job Fairs 2023 was 
organised by the Thai Embassy of Cambodia in 
cooperation with the Thai Tourism Authority (TAT) 
and the network of Cambodian graduates from 
Thailand. It aimed to offer a good opportunity for 
students and the general public in Cambodia to meet 
representatives from leading companies in Thailand 
and Cambodia as well as Thai universities and get 
information about job opportunities and scholarships 
in Thailand.

Strengthening Collaboration and 
Attend Thailand Education and Job Fairs 2023CAMBODIA

IN
TE

RN
AT

IO
N
AL

 C
O
LL

AB
O
RA

TI
O
N
 A
N
D
 C
O
LL

A
BO

R
AT

IV
E 
AC

TI
VI
TI
ES

THE PARK vol. 34 (Jan-Apr 2023)



THE PARK vol. 34 (Jan-Apr 2023) 7

The MoU and Exchange Agreement Signing Ceremony between 
Mae Fah Luang University and I-Shou University, Taiwan

	 On 2 March 2023, Assoc. Prof. Dr.Chayaporn 
Wattanasiri, President of Mae Fah Luang University 
and Prof. Dr.Roger C.Y. Chen, President of I-Shou 
University, the Republic of China (Taiwan) signed 
a Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) and an 
agreement for student exchange between the two 
universities.
	 There were guests of honour attending the 
signing ceremony at I-Shou University including 
Assoc. Prof. Dr.Wandee Rungseevijitprapa, Dean of the 
School of Cosmetic Science; Asst. Prof. Dr.Chutamat 
Niwat, Assistant to the President; Dr.Mayuramas Wilai, 
Assistant Dean of the School of Cosmetic Science; 
Prof. Dr.Julia Lin, Senior Vice President & Provost, 
Department of International Business; Assoc. Prof. 
Dr.Anna Warangkana Lin, Senior Consultant, Office 
of International and Cross-Strait Affairs; and ISU 
executives. 
	 The MoU between Mae Fah Luang University 
and I-Shou University is expected to enhance quality 
and academic excellence through exchanging staff 
and students, conducting research and co-organising 
international academic activities, etc.

A Visit to Chia Nan University of Pharmacy and Science 
for Academic Collaboration

	 On 3 March 2023, Assoc. Prof. Dr.Chayaporn 
Wattanasiri, President of Mae Fah Luang University 
Assoc. Prof. Dr.Wandee Rungseevijitprapa, Dean 
of the School of Cosmetic Science; Asst. Prof. 
Dr.Chutamat Niwat, Assistant to the President; and 
Dr.Mayuramas Wilai, Assistant Dean of the School 
of Cosmetic Science visited Chia Nan University of 
Pharmacy & Science, Tainan City, the Republic of 
China (Taiwan). 
	 The purpose of the visit was to discuss 
possible academic collaboration between Mae Fah 
Luang University (MFU) and Chia Nan University of 
Pharmacy & Science (CNU) which builds on the 
strengths in cosmetic science and beauty technology 
of the Department of Cosmetic Science, CNU and 
the School of Cosmetic Science, MFU. The future 

cooperation will cover an exchange of student 
and staff, research and academic activities such as 
international conference.  The Chia Nan University 
of Pharmacy & Science (CNU) executives include 
Prof. Dr. Jui-Hsiang Hung, Dean of Academic Affairs 
Office; Assoc. Prof. Dr. Cecilia I.C. Lin, Dean of Office 
of International and Cross-Strait Affairs; Prof. Dr. Liang, 
Jia-Hua, Chief of Department of Cosmetic Science; 
Assist. Prof. Dr. Yuan-Po Lee, Department of Cosmetic 
Science; Assoc. Prof. Dr. Wei-Chao Lin, Department 
of Cosmetic Science. Altogether, the visit to Chia Nan 
University of Pharmacy & Science (CNU) will lead to 
initiating a Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) for 
academic cooperation in order to mobilize resources 
to enhance ability of the two universities and become 
the leading universities in Asia.
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A Visit from Yunnan Provincial People’s Association for Friendship 
with Foreign Countries

	 On 13 March 2023, MFU executives led 
by Asst. Prof. Dr.Chutamat Niwat, Assistant to the 
President; and Dr.Teeraparp Predeepoch, Dean 
of the School of Sinology warmly welcomed 
the delegates from Yunnan Provincial People’s 
Association for Friendship with Foreign Countries 
led by Madame Wang Yu, Vice President of 
Yunnan Provincial People’s Association for 
Friendship with Foreign Countries; and Madame 
Yang Juan, Deputy Director-General of Hong 
Kong, Macao, Taiwan, Overseas Chinese Affairs 
and Foreign Affairs Committee of the CPPCC 
Yunnan Provincial Committee. 
	 Chiang Rai province has signed the sister 
city agreement with Yunnan province since 2000 
with an aim to promote better understanding 
and closer friendship between the two cities. 

	 On 10 March 2023, Mae Fah Luang 
University’s executives led by Asst. Prof. 
Dr.Tawatchai Apidechkul, Dean of the School 
of Health Science and Asst. Prof. Dr.Panate 
Manomaivibool, Assistant to the President warmly 
welcomed the delegates from Queen’s University 
including Dr. Sandra M. den Otter, Vice-Provost 
for International and Professor, Department of 
History; and Dr.Zhiyao Zhang, Director of Queen’s 
Asia Liaison Office at Vanchai Sirichana (AD1) 
building, Mae Fah Luang University.

   On 13 – 17 March 2023, four delegates from 
Institut Teknologi Sepuluh Nopember (ITS), who 
participated in Non-Academic Staff Mobility 
Programme, visited Mae Fah Luang University 
to share best practices, explore possible 
joint initiatives, and establish long-standing 
professional relations with Mae Fah Luang 
University staff members.

A Visit from Queen’s University, Canada: Strengthening Academic 
Collaboration

A Visit from Participants of Non-Academic Staff Mobility Programme, 
Institut Teknologi Sepuluh Nopember (ITS)
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School of Social Innovation Visits Indonesia and Brunei Darussalam 
for Strengthening Cooperation with Partner Universities

A Visit from Kyorin University, Japan

MFU Executives Attend the Asia-Pacific Association for International 
Education (APAIE) Conference and Exhibition 2023

	 On 20 March 2023, Professor Malcolm 
from Global Career Programme, Faculty of Social 
Sciences, Kyorin University, Japan visited the Global 
Relations Division to meet and discuss collaboration 
with Ms. Wannapha Thippayasak, Acting Head of 
Global Relations Division and Mr. Sivatid Pankaew, 
Admistrative Officer (International Collaboration).
	  Mae Fah Luang University and Kyorin 
University have signed the Memorandum of 
Understanding (MoU) since 2021. Under the 
agreement, MFU welcomed an exchange student 
and a visiting scholar from Kyorin University. 

	 On 14 - 21 March 2023, Mae Fah Luang 
University executives and delegates from the 
School of Social Innovation visited the Research 
Center for Population, Institute of Social Sciences 
and Humanities, National Research and Innovation 
Agency (BRIN), Indonesia to meet Prof. Dr.Ahmad 
Najib Burhani, Chairman of Institute of Social Sciences 
and Humanities and Dr. Nawawi, Head of Research 
Center for Population. The representatives of the two 
institutions discussed future collaboration.

	 On 13 – 17 March 2023, Assoc. Prof. 
Dr.Chayaporn Wattanasiri, President of Mae Fah 
Luang University; Assoc. Prof. Dr.Nantana Gajaseni, 
Vice President of Mae Fah Luang University and 
staff members of the Global Relations Division 
attended the Asia-Pacific Association for International 
Education (APAIE) Conference and Exhibition 2023 at 
Queen Sirikit National Convention Center, Bangkok. 
The Conference and Exhibition brought together 
more than 350 booths and 2500 participants from 
55 countries to network, improve professional skills 
and learn about international education practices and 
trends of the Asia-Pacific region.

    APAIE 2023 was hosted by Mahidol University in 
collaboration with Ministry of Higher Education, 
Science, Research and Innovation, Chiang Mai 
University, Chulalongkorn University, Kasetsart 
University, King Mongkut’s University of Technology 
Thonburi, King Mongkut’s Institute of Technology 
Ladkrabang, Prince of Songkla University and 
Thammasat University.
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A Visit from JUNIA, France

MoU Signing Ceremony between Mae Fah Luang University 
and Benguet State University, Philippines

The MOU Signing Ceremony between MFU and Hong Kong Polytechnic University

	 On 22 March 2023, the delegates from JUNIA 
(French graduate school of science and engineering), 
France including Mr. Simon Calafiore, Associate Dean 
for the International Undergraduate Program in IT and 
Mechanical Engineering and Ms. Thanh Ly Lê Minh, 
International Relations Coordinator for Asia visited 
Mae Fah Luang University. The purpose of this visit 
was to discuss further collaboration with Asst. Prof. 
Dr.Teeravisit Laohapensaeng, Dean of the School 
of Information Technology, Assoc. Prof. Dr.Saroat 
Rawdkuen, Dean of the School of Agro-Industry 
and academic staff of the School of Information 
Technology and the School of Agro-Industry.

	 On 23 March 2023, Assoc.  Prof.  Dr.Chayaporn 
Wattanasiri, President of Mae Fah Luang University; 
and Dr. Ruth C. Diego, Director of Agri-based 
Technology Business Incubator/Innovation Center 
(AATBI), Benguet State University, the Philippines 
signed the Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) 
between Mae Fah Luang University and Benguet State 
University at Chiang Saen Meeting Room, Vanchai 
Sirichana Building, Mae Fah Luang University. 
	 Benguet State University (BSU) is the 
coordinator of Agri-Aqua Technology Business 
Incubator (AATBI) network which consists of 22 
universities in the Philippines. This agreement was 
a part of collaboration between AATBI and Northern 
Science Park (consisting of MFU Science Park, 
Innovation and Technology Transfer Institute of 
University of Phayao, and Maejo Agro Food Park).  

	 On 5 April 2023, Assoc. Prof. Dr.Chayaporn 
Wattanasiri, President of Mae Fah Luang University 
and Prof. Dr.Kaye Chon, Dean and Chair Professor 
from Walter & Wendy Kwok Family Foundation 
Professor in International Hospitality Management, 
the School of Hotel and Tourism Management, Hong 
Kong Polytechnic University signed the MoUs for 
student exchange and internship exchange, plus 
agreement to proceed to pursue a dual degree upon 
fine details to be completed between the School of 
Management, Mae Fah Luang University (MFU) and 
the School of Hotel and Tourism Management, Hong 
Kong Polytechnic University (PolyU) at Kham Mok 
Luang room, Mae Fah Luang University.
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School of Medicine Visits Japan for Developing and 
Strengthening Academic Cooperation

Online Meeting with Universiti Teknologi Brunei (UTB) 
for Future Collaboration

A Visit from Central Bicol State University of Agriculture 
(CBSUA), the Philippines

     On 5 – 11 April 2023, Mae Fah Luang University 
executives and delegates from the School of 
Medicine visited universities in Japan for developing 
and strengthening academic cooperation.
     The purpose of this visit was to discuss future 
collaboration in medical education and research 
between the Graduate School of Medicine and 
Faculty of Medicine, Kyoto University and the School 
of Medicine, Mae Fah laung University. In addition, 
there was a signing ceremony of Agreement on 
Academic Exchange between Kumamoto Kenhoku 
Hospital and Mae Fah Luang University

      On 20 April 2023, Mae Fah Luang University’s 
delegates had an online meeting with delegates from 
Universiti Teknologi Brunei (UTB). Mae Fah Luang 
University and Universiti Teknologi Brunei have good 
relations as the member universities of AIMS and 
UMAP programmes. Therefore, the meeting aimed 
to discuss possible academic cooperation between 
Mae Fah Luang University and Universiti Teknologi 
Brunei. During the discussion, two universities are 
planning to initiate an exchange of Food Science 
students, the visiting scholar programme in Human 
Nutrition, and research collaboration.

    On 21 April 2023, the delegates from Central 
Bicol State University of Agriculture (CBSUA),  
the Philippines visited Mae Fah Luang University (MFU) 
to discuss further collaboration with the School of 
Agro-Industry.
    MFU and CBSUA have good relations as  
the member universities of the Asian International 
Mobility for Students (AIMS) programme in  
the Food Science and Technology Discipline. 
During the discussion, representatives of CBSUA 
proposed to develop collaboration with the School of  
Agro-Industry through a MoU and a MoA to encourage 
the exchange of students and academic staff as well 
as research collaboration between Mae Fah Luang 
University and CBSUA.
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INTERNATIONALISATION
AND STUDENTS 
ACTIVITIES

New International Student Orientation 2/2022

    On 25 January 2023, the Global Relations Division 
(GRD) held the New International Student Orientation 
at E4 Building in order to help new students smoothly 
adjust to new learning and living environment.
     In this second semester of academic year 2022, MFU 
has welcomed 136 new students and 19 exchange 
students from many countries such as Austria, China, 
Czech Republic, Egypt, Finland, France, Germany, 
Malaysia, Myanmar, Philippines, South Korea, Turkey 
and the USA.  
     The orientation event provided new international 
students with a campus tour and important information 
about MFU’s services including registration system, 
immigration rules and regulations, MFU 333 course, 
health insurance, internship programme, library, 
exchange programme, and scholarships through the 
presentations from relevant divisions and the seniors. 
Furthermore, there were games and mini concert for 
students to enjoy and make new friends.
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       On 29 January 2023, over 80 new international 
bachelor’s, master’s and doctoral degree students 
joined an exciting trip to local attractions in the 
Chiang Rai province such as Chui Fong Tea 
Plantation, Doi Tung Development Project, Tham 
Luang cave, and Mae Fah Luang Art and Cultural 
Park to learn more about Northern Thailand’s way 
of life and culture as well as get to know friends 
from different Schools.

     The trip was held by the Global Relations Division 
to help international students understand more 
about Chiang Rai province’s historical, economic, 
social and cultural aspects. In addition, there were 
Thai and international volunteering tour guides 
from the International Students Club and a buddy 
programme who provided informative insights for 
new international students.  

Chiang Rai Discovery: Exploring Chiang Rai’s History 
While Making New Friends

Mind Management Workshop for International Students

     On 25 March 2023, the Global Relations Division held the workshop on “Mind Management” at Kham Mok Luang 
Room, M-Square building, Mae Fah Luang University.  There were 60 international students from Bhutan, Boswana, 
China, India, Korea, Mauritius, Myanmar, Nepal and Sri Lanka participating in this workshop. 
     During the workshop, international students had an opportunity to learn how to understand their mind and 
emotion, how to measure stress levels and manage stress, explore sources of happiness and tips to engage with 
different personalities from Dr.Saharut Jetmanorom, a Counseling Phychologist and his assistant Ms. Somjintana 
Premprach.
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MFU Students Join the OCA Northern Thai Visit Project 
with Students from Chulalongkorn University and Keio University

       On 27 – 29 March 2023, MFU students and lecturer 

joined the OCA Northern Thai Visit Project held by 

MRA Foundation Off Campus International Exchange 

(OCA), Japan at Mae Fah Luang University and Chiang 

Rai province.

      The project brought together 34 students and 

lecturers of economics programmes from three 

universities: Chulalongkorn University (Thailand), Mae 

Fah Luang University (Thailand), and Keio University 

(Japan). During the project, participants visited facilities 

of Mae Fah Luang University and tourist attractions in 

Chiang Rai province to learn and explore more about 

culture and way of life of people in Northern Thailand. 

Furthermore, participants had a chance to engage in 

volunteer work at Mae Kok Foundation. They worked 

together to arrange recreational activities for kids as 

well as build and paint flood retaining walls. 

     The OCA (Off Campus Activities) is a division 

of MRA (Moral Re-Armament) Foundation which 

has developed exchange programmes between 

universities in Thailand and Japan. It aims to broaden 

the horizons of young people in Thailand and 

Japan, and continue to develop programmes that 

can contribute to society. Mae Fah Luang University 

and MRA Foundation have arranged several cultural 

activities together and signed the Memorandum of 

Agreement in 2022. 

International Students Join Thai Cultural Activity

      On 25 March 2023, international students joined the ‘Thai culture conservation activity’ held by the School 
of Sinology at Lab Baan Suan restaurant. This activity aimed to provide an opportunity for Chinese lecturers, 
international students as well as Thai students from different regions in Thailand to learn northern culture. There 
were over 35 participants joining the activity onsite and participants joining online through live streaming platform.
     During the activity, participants learn how to cook and taste Nam ngiao or Northern Thai Rice Noodles with 
Spicy Pork Sauce. All in all, participants had a chance to discover a culinary journey through the delicious food 
and culture of northern Thailand with friends.
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Tea and Coffee Training for International Students

Handmade Lanna Paper Umbrella Workshop

        On 21 – 22 April 2023, the Global Relations Division and the Tea and Coffee Institute co-organised the Tea and 

Coffee Training programme for 12 exchange students and researchers at Wang Put Tan Plantation and Phayaprai 

village, Chiang Rai province.

     Chiang Rai province is famous as the tea and coffee production area. This training programme aimed to provide 

an opportunity for international students to know the Tea and Coffee Institute’s vital role in developing Chiang 

Rai’s tea and coffee sector and supporting local communities while getting hand-on experience and knowledge 

through various interesting workshops such as coffee tasting & brewing, tea soap and tea blending. Throughout 

the programme, international students not only discovered Northern Thai people’s ways of life and culture but 

also built positive relationships with friends.

      On 26 April 2023, the Global Relations Division 

and the Mekong Basin Civilization Museum jointly 

held ‘Handmade Lanna Paper Umbrella Workshop’ 

for 12 students from Cambodia, China, Myanmar, 

Nepal, Sri Lanka and Thailand at the Mekong Basin 

Civilization Museum.

     In the paper umbrella workshop, international 

students learned how to do paper umbrellas. Paper 

umbrellas are a Lanna cultural heritage and they  

are usually hanging around Thai temple for decoration 

in any festival at night and day. Moreover, there was  

a museum tour for students to learn more about 

history and culture of the countries of the Greater 

Mekong Subregion (GMS).

More MFU news :  
Global MFU



www.mfu.ac.th
mfu-thailand.cn
global@mfu.ac.th

Global MFU

Mae Fah Luang University
Global Relations Division
Chiang Rai 57100 Thailand
Tel:  +66 (0) 5391 6026
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